
 

 

Record of Officer Decision 
 

Hackney Carriage (Taxi) and Private Hire Licence - Application Fee 
 
 

Decision Taker and Date Decision Taken: 
 
Chief Finance Officer in consultation with the Assistant Director of Community and Customer 
Serviices, on 20 July 2021. 
 
Summary of Matter or Issue Requiring Decision: 
 
All Hackney Carriage and Private Hire vehicles in Torbay that carry passengers in return of 
payment must be licensed by Torbay Council. Every driver that works in a licensed vehicle 
must also be licensed.  There are concerns about the falling number of licensed drivers which 
have ultimately left the taxi trade during the pandemic.   
 
This problem has been reflected across the whole country and is not just a Torbay Council 
problem. There are reports that companies are unable to deliver their services as they haven’t 
got the drivers to do so. One Company has reported that on a normal night before Covid, they 
would have 50-60 drivers on shift, whereas now they are down to 17.  There are also reports 
from other sectors of the licensing trade, that people vacating pubs/restaurants are unable to 
catch a taxi from the rank due to there not being enough taxis/drivers available. This potentially 
could lead to a public safety issue, or anti-social behaviour when passengers give up waiting 
for a Private Hire and Hackney Carriage and simply walk home, or worse, catch a ride with an 
un-licensed vehicle. 
 
By offering a reduced application fee, it is hoped that more people will consider a career as a 
licenced driver. 
 
Decision Taken: 
 
That the application fee for a Hackney Carriage (Taxi) and Private Hire Licence be reduced to 
£50, for 50 new applications until 31 December 2021. 
 
Summary of Reason(s) for Decision Taken: 
 
To assist in addressing a shortage of Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Licenced Drivers. 
 
Summary of Alternatives or Options considered and rejected and Background Papers: 
 
An alternative option would be to do nothing, this option was discounted due to the future 
impact of a drop in the number of licenced driver’s.   
 
Details of any conflict of interest and dispensation granted to the Officer taking the 
decision or by any Member of the Council in delegating responsibility for any specific 
express delegation: 
 
None. 
 
Implementation: 
 
This decision will come into force immediately. 



 

 

 

 
A copy of this decision and any supporting documentation considered by the Officer taking this 
decision may also be available for inspection by the public at the Council’s officers or posted 
upon payment of any copying and postage charges.  Any member of the public wishing to take 
up either of these options is asked to please ring (01803) 207087 or email 
governance.support@torbay.gov.uk  
 
 
 
Signed: _____________________________________ Date:  _______________ 
 (enter officer’s title) 
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